
 

 

FALL 2022 

Village News 
T h e  W e s t  M i l w a u k e e  

 Official Publication of the Village of West Milwaukee 

Fall Newsletter | 1 www.westmilwaukeewi.org 

THIS ISSUE: 

 Read up on how to keep 

your pet safe this Halloween 

on Page 3. 

Check out important 

information regarding 

the general election on 

Page 5. 

Meet your Village Trustees 

on  Page 11 

WAWM School District Info 

Page 10. 

National Night Out was a great success! 

There was a good turn out and a lot of fun was had 

by our community! Thank you to all our sponsors and 

volunteers for making this an enjoyable event! 



 

 

Welcome to the Fall issue of the Village Newsletter.   

Your Village Board, Plan Commission, and CDA have been busy, along with 

our administrative team, working on several projects to improve and 

enhance our Village. There continues to be development activity and 

positive changes to the Village landscape.  Watch for the upcoming grand 

openings of three new projects on Miller Park Way just north of Lincoln 

Avenue. New to the region, Scooters Coffee; a concept in quick service 

drive thru, Taco John’s; made fresh fast food, and nearly ready to open, 

Taco Bell on the Pick n Save out lot. 

Our Pop-Up Beer Garden held on July 14th was a big success with great 

participation from you, our residents.  There were plenty of comments 

made to “Let’s do this Again”.  We hear you and we will, our Tourism 

Commission will be looking at possible dates for next summer. 

Trick or Treat will be happening in the Village on Saturday, October 29th 

from 4 to 7 PM.  Please put on your porch light and light the way to your 

house to show your participation. 

Our Police Department is doing an outstanding job responding to calls for 

service, but they cannot be everywhere.  If you see something happening 

or something unusual or out of place, please make the call to our 

dispatchers.  This is your Village, let’s take care of it! Remember to light 

up your yard or garage area with motion lights or other security lights, 

petty criminals are afraid of the light. If you have a camera system with 

recording capability at your home or business and have not already done 

so, please contact our Police Department to get on the list.  Private video 

evidence has made a difference is closing cases.  Yours could too. 

Let’s all show pride in where we live by paying attention this fall to 

keeping your grass cut, your trees, bushes, and other plantings trimmed 

and cut back in anticipation of the coming winter. Please try to pick up any 

litter you see around your property, don’t let the careless influence 

perceptions.   

Covid19 is unfortunately now a part of our lives.  Vaccination has been 

shown to reduce the severity of illness if you do become infected.  Please 

do your part and get vaccinated if you can.  There is a link to the Health 

Department on westmilwaukeewi.gov. 

Hunger Task Force is now part of our West Milwaukee community.  There 

are volunteer opportunities at the headquarters on Electric Avenue; and if 

you are in need, please sign up for the weekly Stockbox delivery.  That is 

why they exist! 

Please remember that you are always welcome to attend our Village 

Board meetings on the first and third Monday of the month at 7 PM.  

There is always an opportunity for public comments at the start of these 

meetings.  Hope to see or hear from you. 

Sincerely, 

John Stalewski 

Village President 

645-1530 ext. 126 

john.stalewski@westmilwaukeewi.gov 

President John Stalewski 

President’s Message 
V i l l a g e  N e w s  B r i e f  

Village Hall 

(414) 645-1530 

 

4755 W. Beloit Rd. 

8:00 a.m.- 4:30 p.m. Monday-Friday 

www.westmilwauke.org 

www.visitwestmilwaukee.org 

 
Police Non-Emergency  

(414) 645-2151 

 

Student Enrollment and Address Changes? 

Has your address changed?  

Visit our Enrollment Center! 

West Allis - West Milwaukee School District 

Administration Building 

1205 S. 70th St., 5th Floor 

Monday — Friday, 7:30 am — 4:30pm 

Proof of Residency is required. Visit the district 

website for more information. 

Contact the Enrollment Center via email 

enrollment@wawmsd.org or telephone at 

(414) 604-3014 
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Village Assessor 

Associated Appraisal Consultants, Inc. 

1314 W. College Ave. 

P.O. Box 2111 

Appleton, WI 54912-21111 

Assessment Questions: 1 (800) 721-4157 

Fax: (920) 731-4158 

Email: info@apraz.com 

Property Info: www.apraz.com 

(You can access Real Estate property information, current 

owner addresses, and more. For residential parcels more 

detailed information is available: styles, stories, year built,  

assessments, legal descriptions and more.) 



 

 

By Karen Sparapani, MADACC 

Time for your annual Halloween reminder to keep your pet safe this 

Halloween! These quick tips will help you avoid pet related scares: 

 

• Candy is NOT for dogs and cats! Many of us already know that 

chocolate can be deadly to dogs, but you also must watch for xylitol, 

a common sugar substitute found in sugar free candy and gum which 

can also be deadly for your pets.  

• Open doors are tempting to many pets – make sure your pet has a 

collar on with an ID tag with your current contact information 

• Candles are dangerous to leave around your pets, even inside of a 

jack-o-lantern. Many fires are started by candles knocked over by a 

curious pet. Burns are also common when pets get too close to a 

flame. 

• If you have a naturally shy or fearful dog or cat, it is best to leave 

them secured in a room or closed off by a baby gate in a safe area 

during trick-or-treating.  

• If you are taking your dog along for trick-or-treating, make sure they 

are wearing a secure collar and leash and that any costume fits 

properly and is not pinching or causing difficulty breathing or walking. 

• Do not leave your dog or cat outside on Halloween night, with so 

many children out and about, dogs tend to get over stimulated and 

bark at passers-by. It is always better to keep them safely indoors 

until the next day when things are quieted down. 
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Both lakes and rivers undergo shoreline erosion, however, their pro-

cesses and system dynamics differ. Some of the major factors influ-

encing river shoreline erosion are the volume and speed of the 

current, and the integrity and composition of the shoreline banks. 

Due to the continuous movement of the water, rivers and streams 

are constantly changing shape. This also means that sediment is 

stripped from the shoreline continually and is transported down-

stream. Areas with slow-moving currents experience sediment dep-

osition, well areas with fast-moving currents experience strong ero-

sion. 

Bank shores with exposed soil surfaces and little to no vegetation 

are highly susceptible to undermining, causing major chunks of soil 

to fall into the stream. Infrastructure close to these areas can easily 

destabilize. This can lead to clogs in the river, making localized 

flooding a severe issue during 

major rain events. An eroding 

streambank can be a significant 

source of sediment pollution. 

Check out the process of shore-

line erosion and sediment depo-

sition in rivers and streams with 

this graphic! To learn more 

about riparian land manage-

ment, visit https://

www.respectourwaters.org/

streams-shore/ . 



 

 

Flu season is here; are you ready to become a Flu Fighter? It is important to protect yourself and your 

family by getting the flu vaccine before the flu starts to spread in our community. The West Allis Health 

Department recommends everyone ages 6 months and older to get a flu vaccine. Call 414-302-8600 

to make an appointment today! For more information visit our website www.westalliswi.gov/flu.  

La temporada de la influenza ya está aquí; ¿está preparado para convertirse en un luchador contra 

la Influenza? Es importante que se proteja usted y a su familia vacunándose antes de que la Influen-

za empiece a propagarse en nuestra comunidad. El Departamento de Salud de West Allis recomien-

da a toda persona mayor de 6 meses que se vacunen contra la Influenza. ¡Llame al 414-302-8600 pa-

ra programar una cita hoy! Para más información visite nuestra página de internet 

PLEASE BRING ALL INSURANCE CARDS! 

 Monday – Friday from 8:00 am – 4:30 pm 

 Closed: 

Thursday, November 24, 2022 (Thanksgiving) 

Friday, November 25, 2022 

Friday, December 23, 2022 (Christmas) 

Monday, December 26, 2022 

Friday, December 30, 2022 

Monday, January 2, 2023 

The date for the West Milwaukee Police 

Department’s 2022 Shop with a Cop 

event for is TBD. Please check 

www.westmilwaukee.org for updates and 

more information! 
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On Saturday, December 3, 2022 at 4:45 p.m, enjoy marching 

bands, live performers, creative floats, vintage vehicles, meet 

elves, cartoon characters, and of course, wave to Santa Claus him-

self! The Parade will be marshaled at the 81st St. (Gate 2) State 

Fair Park entrance and will proceed east on Greenfield Ave. to 

70th St., then south to Orchard Ave.  

Visit Allis in Winterland prior to the parade and enjoy tea, hot 

chocolate, cookies and more beginning at 3:00 p.m.  The annual 

Christmas tree lighting ceremony will begin at 4 p.m. at the West 

Allis Centennial Park Plaza on 76th and Greenfield Ave.  

Fridays,  October 28, December 16, January 13, Febru-

ary 10, April 21 

6:00-11:00 p.m. (Doors open at 5:30 p.m.) 

Donation of $20 for a fun-filled evening. 

Enjoy a hot, homemade meal featuring over a 

dozen items on our Buffet which is served at 

approximately 7:30 p.m.  

Also, enjoy free beer, soda, coffee and  great 

conversation all night. 
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General Election 

November 8, 2022  

7:00 AM—8:00 PM 

West Milwaukee Community Centre’ 1345 S. 47th St.  

In-Person Absentee (Early Voting) Schedule 

October 25—November 2, 2022 8:00 AM—4:30 PM 

November 3 & 4, 8:00 AM—5:00 PM 

In-person absentee voting will be available in the 

Village Clerk's office located on the second floor of 

the Village Hall 4755 W. Beloit Rd.   

(414) 645-1530 ext. 0 

Absentee Ballots by mail 

You can request an absentee ballot by mail on 

or before 5:00pm on November 3, 2022. You 

can apply on myvote.wi.gov or contact the 

clerk’s office. 

Don’t delay in returning your voted ballot! 

Absentee Ballots 

Application for Absentee Ballot or request an Absentee 

Ballot through MyVote Wisconsin. 

Following submittal to the Clerk's Office of a complet-

ed Application for an Absentee Ballot or submittal of a 

request for an Absentee Ballot through My Vote Wiscon-

sin, registered voters can receive a ballot in the mail or 

can vote in person at the Village Clerk's Office.   

NOTE:  Regular voters must provide a valid photo ID 

along with their request if one is not on file with your voter 

registration. 

ELECTION INFORMATION CONTINUED ON PAGE 7... 
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It is the policy of the Village of West Milwaukee to assure equal opportunity to live in adequate housing facilities 

regardless of race, color, religion, ancestry, national origin, sex, handicap, sexual preference, marital status of 

persons maintaining a household, lawful source of income, place of birth. or age, and to prohibit discrimination 

in housing by any persons. 

In connection with any real estate transaction which affects any housing accommodation on the open market, 

or in connection with any public sale, purchase, rental or lease of any accommodation, it is illegal within West 

Milwaukee for a person, owner, financial institution, real estate broker or sales representative to: 

 1. Refuse to sell, purchase, rent or lease to a person because of race, color, religion, ancestry, national 

origin, handicap, marital status, sexual preference, sex, age, or place of birth. 

 2. To discriminate against a person in the terms, conditions or privileges on the sale, purchase, rental or 

lease of any housing accommodation. 

Any person who has a complaint, or who may be aggrieved by any unlawful practice which is prohibited by the 

Village ordinance (50-30) or State Statute  (106.50), may file a complaint after the alleged unlawful practice has 

occurred. In addition to the local Code of Ordinances, an individual can pursue complaints under both State 

and Federal Fair Housing Laws. If a person chooses to pursue a complaint through a Federal Administrative 

Agency, the complaint must be filed with the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) within one 

year of the last act of discrimination under the 1968 Federal Fair Housing Act (FFHA). To file a Federal Court 

Action under the FFHA one must file the complaint within two years of the act of discrimination. In addition. 

under the Civil Rights Act of 1866. which only applies to racial discrimination. a person has up to three years to 

file a judicial complaint.  Additional contact telephone numbers for complaints include the Metropolitan 

Milwaukee Fair Housing Council (414-278-1240), the United States Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (414-297-3214, Ext. 8300 or 8301), or the State of Wisconsin Equal Rights Division (414-227-4384). 

A L L  Y O U  C A N  E A T   

F ISH FRY  

Fridays, October 7, November 4, December 2, 
January 6, February 3, March 3, March 24, 

May 5 

4:30 – 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 4:00 pm) 

ADULTS $16.00, CHILDREN (3-10) $9.00  

Salad Bar 

Homemade Clam Chowder 

Baked or Beer-Battered Fried Cod 

Chicken Tenders (Smelt during Lent) 

French Fries  

Parsley Buttered Potatoes 

Coleslaw 

Rye Bread 

Dessert 

Coffee, Milk 

Beer and Soda sold separately  

TAKE OUTS AVAILABLE  

A L L  Y O U  C A N  E A T   

CHICKEN DINNER  
Saturday, November 12  & November 25 

4:00 – 7:00 p.m.  

ADULTS $13.00, CHILDREN (3-10) $7.00  

Baked, Fried or Baked-BBQ Chicken 

Dinner Includes: 

Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Vegetable 

Dinner Roll 

Dessert  

Coffee and Milk  

Beer & Soda are sold separately.  

TAKE OUTS AVAILABLE  

Also featured at this Event is a Bake Sale and Raffles  

St. Florian Parish/Cristo Rey School Cafeteria 

1215 South 45th Street 

West Milwaukee, WI  53214 

www.stflorian.org 

HANDICAP ACCESSIBLE, ELEVATOR AVAILABLE 

http://www.stflorian.org
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Absentee By-Mail: 
Absentee ballots will be sent by mail to those registered voters with a completed application on file.  You will receive your ballot in the mail with a 
self-addressed stamped envelope for return, along with instructions.  Vote your ballot, sign and date your certificate envelope, have a witness sign 
your certificate envelope including their complete address, and return it to the Village Clerk's Office by mail or personally deliver your own absentee 
ballot directly to the Village Clerk's Office at West Milwaukee Village Hall, 4755 West Beloit Road.  Use of the Village Hall drop box is NOT permitted 
by State law.  Currently, State law requires that absentee ballots must be returned to the Village Clerk's Office prior to 8 p.m. on Election Day.  The 
USPS recommends allowing at least one week for your absentee ballot to be delivered to the Village Clerk's Office.  Once there is only a week remain-
ing before an Election to return your ballot, voters are strongly encouraged to personally deliver your own ballot to the Village Clerk's Office.  
Absentee voting in the Village Clerk's office is restricted to the 2 weeks before an Election and ends at the close of business the Friday before an Elec-
tion. THE CLERK'S OFFICE HOURS FOR IN-PERSON ABSENTEE VOTING - 8:00 A.M. TO 4:30 P.M. MONDAY THRU FRIDAY, WITH HOURS ON THURSDAY, 
NOVEMBER 3 AND FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 4, 2022, 8:00 A.M. TO 5 P.M. 

Voter Registration:  
To avoid long lines, or possible or possible lack of required registration documentation by those who have not previously done so and are planning 
on registering at the polling locations on Election Day, we encourage eligible voters to register to vote prior to an Election.  Voters already regis-
tered in the Village of West Milwaukee are also encouraged to contact the Village Clerk’s Office if your name has changed or you have moved with-
in West Milwaukee since you last voted in West Milwaukee. Check your current registration information by contacting the West Milwaukee Clerk’s 
Office or access the information directly at MyVoteWisconsin. Residents that are not registered to vote in the Village of West Milwaukee can regis-
ter online at MyVoteWisconsin or fill out the Voter Registration Application, which includes a section for changing information such as your name 
or address, and return it to the Village Clerk's office.  Qualified voters can register on Election Day at their correct polling location.  Valid proof of 
residency is required, and the requirement for residing in a municipality prior to an Election is 28 consecutive days.  

Voter Registration Deadlines:  
October 19, 2022 — The deadline to register to vote online or by-mail 
(postmarked).  
November 4, 2022 5pm — The deadline to register to vote at your clerk’s 
office or other designated location. 
You can register at your polling place on Election Day.  

More information More information is also available through the village 
website, www.westmilwaukee.org; click on the elections tab.  Contact 
the clerk’s office as needed at 414-645-1530 ext. 0. 
For voter information go to My Vote Wisconsin at www.myvote.wi.gov. 

The Village of West Milwaukee needs bilingual (fluent in English/Spanish speaking) poll workers.  
Election Inspectors (Poll Workers) 
Election  Election Inspectors are essential to conduct open, accurate and fair elections. Their priority is to ensure every eligible voter can exercise 
their right to vote by following Election Day procedures and providing excellent customer service to voters.  
If you are interested in being a poll worker or helping proof and translate documents, please contact Susan Schupp, Village Clerk at (414) 645-1530. 

ELECCIONES GENERALES DE 2022 

8 de noviembre de 2022 

7:00 A.M. – 8:00 P.M. 

VOTACIÓN ANTICIPADA 
Horarios para emitir personalmente el voto en ausencia (votación 

anticipada) 
25 de octubre – 2 de noviembre de 2022 de 8:00 A. M. - 4:30 P. M. 

3 y 4 de noviembre de 8:00 A. M. - 5:00 P. M. 

Para emitir personalmente la votación en ausencia, estará dis-
ponible la oficina secretarial (Village Clerk) ubicada en el segundo 
piso del ayuntamiento (Village Hall) en el 4755 de W. Beloit Rd., 

Tel. (414) 645-1530 extensión 0. 

Boletas para el voto en ausencia a enviar por correo: 
Puede solicitar una boleta de voto en ausencia y enviarla por correo 

antes de las 5:00 P. M. del 3 de noviembre de 2022. 
También puede presentar su solicitud en myvote.wi.gov , o co-

municarse con la oficina secretarial de su municipio. 

¡No se demore en devolver su boleta una vez completada y firmada! 

Votos en ausencia: 
 Puede solicitar su boleta de voto en ausencia o llenar una boleta de 

voto en ausencia a través de MyVote Wisconsin. 

Después de enviar a la oficina secretarial una solicitud de bo-
leta de voto en ausencia ya completada, o solicitar una boleta 

de voto en ausencia a través de My Vote Wisconsin, los 
votantes registrados recibirán su boleta por correo o podrán 
votar personalmente en la oficina secretarial del municipio 

correspondiente. 
NOTA: Los votantes regulares deben proporcionar una iden-
tificación con foto válida conjuntamente con su solicitud, si 

Para enviar el voto en ausencia por correo: 
Las boletas de voto en ausencia se enviarán por correo a los 

votantes registrados que tengan una solicitud completada en el 
archivo. Recibirán su boleta por correo con un sobre con direc-
ción de retorno ya estampillado (certificado), junto con instruc-
ciones para devolverlo. Vote en su boleta, firme y feche el so-

bre certificado, haga que un testigo lo firme también, incluyen-
do su dirección completa y devuélvalo a la oficina secretarial de 

su municipio por correo, o entréguelo personalmente direc-
tamente en la oficina secretarial  del ayuntamiento de West 

Milwaukee (Village Hall), en el 4755 de West Beloit Road.  

CONTINÚA EN LA PÁGINA 11... 
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Receiving a Tax Statement 
Property tax statements are typically mailed by the second full week in December. The bills are mailed to the owner of record per the 
Milwaukee County Registrar of Deeds unless an official mailing address change has been made at the Village Clerk’s office or Asses-
sor’s office prior to November 15. If you do not receive a tax bill by December 15, the tax bill can be obtained online. 
 
To have your 2022 taxes marked paid in 2022, payments must be received in our office on or before December 29, 2022.  Make 
sure you are aware of the holidays that we are closed for business, to alleviate any problems when paying your taxes.   

Property Tax Web Portal 
Tax information is online at the Village website www.westmilwaukee.gov > taxes tab > Village of West Milwaukee Tax Portal Link 

You Can Use the Property Tax Portal to:  

• Access your tax bill or balance  

• Make a tax payment, includes user fees 

• Obtain and print your tax bill  

• Obtain and print your tax summary, 
which shows balance due and payments 
made 

• See the receipt for your property tax 
payment  

Due Dates  

• Pay in full by January 31. (Real Estate 
and Personal Property Bills)  

• Pay in three interest-free installments 
for Real Estate Bills by January 31, 
April 30, and  July 31. 

Preparing the Payment 

• Include your tax bill. 

• Make checks payable to the Village of West Milwaukee and write your tax parcel number in the memo area of your check.  

• If you pay with an escrow check from your mortgage company, you need to endorse the check. If it is made out to another 
municipality, you will have to return it and have a replacement check made.  

Pay by Mail 

• Pay by mail using the return envelope that came in your tax 
bill. 

• Address your envelope to Village of West Milwaukee, 4755 W. 
Beloit Rd. West Milwaukee, WI 53214. 

• For payment due dates, the receipt date for timely mailed pay-
ments will be the date on the U.S. Postal Service postmark. 

Pay Online 

• Pay online at www.westmilwaukee.org through the tax 
portal for an additional fee.  

TAX REFUNDS 
There is a minimum fifteen (15) day waiting period for a refund check. Should you wish to have a refund in a more expedient man-
ner, you may request that your financial institute issue one check for the actual amount due for taxes and another check to your for 
the remaining balance. Any refunds under $5.00 will have to be picked up in person.  

Receipts 

• Online from the property tax portal 

• By contacting our office at (414) 645-1530 ext. 0 

• Immediately if you pay in person. 

Personal Property Taxes 
The Village must be notified of any and all changes to businesses. We must be notified if a business moves out so we can change the 
name and address of the property that needs to receive the personal property bills and the statement of personal property form. 
 
In January, the assessor will send out the statement of personal property form for each business to report their amount of personal 
property. This must be completed and returned to the assessor’s office by March 1st of each year. If this is not reported and we are 
not notified of any changes, the assessor will figure the taxes accordingly based on the prior year’s taxes and you will continue to 
receive personal property tax bills.  

Village Assessor—Associated Appraisal Consultants, Inc.  
Assessment Questions 1-800-721-4157 

Fax: (920) 731-4158  
Email: info@apraz.com 

Delinquent Prior Year Real Estate Bills must be paid to Milwaukee 
County Treasurer’s Office.  
Telephone: 414-278-4033 

Fax: 414-223-1383 



 

 

As the snow begins to fall, please help the Fire Department  by adopting the 

fire hydrant closest to your home or business and keep it free of snow.  

Please make  it a point to uncover your fire hydrant after each and every 

snowfall. Clear a path approximately 3 feet around the hydrant and shovel a 

3-foot path from the road to the fire hydrant. Should the need arise, these 

actions will allow the Fire Department to quickly locate the fire hydrant, ob-

tain a water supply for firefighting activities, and give the Fire Department 

room to work around the hydrant.  

Please consider helping a neighbor in need of assistance by shoveling out a 

hydrant in front of their home. This act of kindness will benefit the entire 

neighborhood that the hydrant services.  

A fire engine/pumper carries enough water on board for approximately 2 to 

3 minutes of firefighting. In the event of a fire, the Fire Department must 

quickly locate and gain a water supply from the closest fire hydrant. If a fire 

hydrant is buried by snow, valuable time must be spent locating the hydrant 

and digging it out. It may take from 4 to 6 minutes to dig out a fire hydrant 

buried by snow. The delay in gaining a water supply from a fire hydrant may 

disrupt  the timely manner in which firefighters are able to fight the fire and 

way allow a fire to grow. Fire doubles in size approximately every 18 seconds.  

The Adopt-A-Hydrant Program is an informal  program; therefore, it is not 

necessary to advise the Fire Department  which hydrants you will be clearing 

snow from.  
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Do not blow snow onto the street, alley or other Village right-of-

way at any time. Try to find off street parking whenever there is 

snow accumulation. Vehicles parked on both sides of the street 

make it very difficult for a plow to pass and service the street.  Clear 

out adequate space for your garbage/recycling containers on your 

collection day.  If you are concerned about snow removal at your 

property, you may wish to contact.  

• Eras Senior Network 414-

488-6500 

• Area Agency on Aging 414-

289-6874 

• Impact Milwaukee 211 

• Neighbors, friends, and 

family 

• Area churches, school 

clubs, or scout groups 

• Contact a snow removal 

 

West Milwaukee has a 

new tax software! 
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This pass is a small “Thank You” to our senior community members who have provided tremendous 

support for our schools. Passes for our Senior Community Members are available for West Allis-West 

Milwaukee School District residents who are at least 60 years of age. The pass entitles the holder 

and a companion to be admitted, without charge, to all athletic events (except WIAA tournament 

games) and school drama productions. Get your pass today at the West Allis-West Milwaukee Rec-

reation & Community Services Department located at 2450 S. 68th St. West Allis, WI 53219. 

You are going to be seeing a lot of us on social media as we kick off a new school year! If you’re not already, make sure your 

connected with us on Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook! #WAWMproud 

       

West Allis-West Milwaukee schools provide engaging learning experiences in classrooms where students are welcomed, chal-

lenged, and supported. Instruction is personalized, engaging, and focuses on college/career readiness and 21st century skill 

development. We develop school cultures where students, teachers, and families form strong relationships to support learn-

ing. Go to wawmsd.org > Enroll for more information! 
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Hello residents of the Village my name is Steve Schuettke. I have been your neighbor since June of 1992, my 

how the time has flown by. My wife Karen and I raised our 2 boys in the Village and were busy with all the extra 

curriculars as they moved from Pershing Elementary to West Milwaukee Middle School (now W.M. Intermedi-

ate School) and then off to graduate from West Allis Central. I have been an integral part of many of your chil-

dren’s lives through the years as they participated in school and extracurricular activities. I have served as a field 

trip and dance chaperone, member of the Booster Club, key roles with the WAWM Wrestling Club, volunteer 

opportunities whenever presented, not to mention all the safe rides home for many over the years.  

My wife and I immediately felt ‘at home’ when we moved into the Village 30 years ago and I want to make sure 

other people continue to share the same feeling as they reside here. I have served on the Village Board as a Trustee since June of 2017 with a break 

of about 5 months of mixed in somewhere along the way, as well as serving  on the West Milwaukee Community Development Authority. I am the 

Chair for the Public Safety and Emergency Government Committee and a member on the Public Works, Recycling and Utilities Committee and Per-

sonnel and Publicity Committee. I have seen many changes in the Village over the years and not all have been for the better. I think back to what 43rd 

St. looked like in 1992 and what it has morphed into now, it has really put the Village of West Milwaukee on the map. Though the Miller Park Way 

corridor of businesses has many draws for visitors,  it has also presented  continuing challenges for our Department of Public Works and Police De-

partment. The cost of maintaining the level of services provided to the residence and business partners throughout the Village is a constant battle 

with budgetary restrictions and the desire of the Board to keep property taxes at a manageable rate. As the Village continues to see growth and 

development, it is imperative that strong leadership and big picture thinking is an important part of Board membership, and my hope is to continue 

to bring those values to the seat I hold on the Village Board. There is a lot of work to be done to keep the Village on a positive path for a strong fu-

ture and continued growth. 

In closing, I would like to invite you to attend a Village Board meeting held every first and third Monday of the month at 7:00pm in the Community 

Centre on the corner of 47th and Greenfield Avenue. If you see me on one of my nightly walks through the Village with our chocolate lab Lily, feel 

free to honk and wave, stop me for a quick chat , to say ‘Hi’, to share a concern you may have regarding something going on in the Village or would 

like to commend one of our dedicated departments or staff who work tirelessly to continue to make the Village of West Milwaukee a great place to 

live.  

La ley estatal NO permite el uso del buzón del ayuntamiento. Actualmente, la ley estatal requiere que las boletas de voto en ausencia sean devueltas 
a la oficina secretarial de su municipio antes de las 8 P.M. el día de las elecciones. El servicio postal de los EE. UU. recomienda enviar con anticipación 
su boleta pues puede tardar al menos una semana para que ésta llegue a la oficina secretarial. Si tan solo queda una semana antes de las elecciones 
para devolver su boleta, se recomienda encarecidamente a los votantes que la entreguen personalmente en la oficina secretarial de su municipio. 
La votación en ausencia en la oficina secretarial está restringida a las 2 semanas anteriores a las elecciones y finaliza al cierre del día laboral del 
viernes anterior a las mismas. 
EL HORARIO DE OPERACIÓN PARA LA VOTACIÓN EN AUSENCIA EN LA OFICINA SECRETARIAL DEL MUNICIPIO ES DE LUNES A VIERNES DE 8:00 A.M. A 
4:30 P.M..  CON HORARIO ESPECIAL EL JUEVES 3 DE NOVIEMBRE Y VIERNES 4 DE NOVIEMBRE DE 2022, DE 8:00 A.M. A  5:00 P.M.  

Registro de votantes: 
Para evitar largas filas, o la posible falta de la documentación necesaria para registrarse, a quienes no lo hayan hecho anteriormente y planeen 
hacerlo en los sitios de votación el día de las elecciones, se les recomienda registrarse antes de las elecciones.  
También se recomienda a los votantes que ya están registrados en la Village of West Milwaukee que se comuniquen con la oficina  secretarial si han 
cambiado su nombre, o si se han mudado a otro domicilio dentro de West Milwaukee desde la última vez que votaron allí.  Pueden verificar la infor-
mación actual de su registro, comunicándose con la oficina secretarial de West Milwaukee o revisando la información directamente en MyVoteWis-
consin. 
 Los residentes que no están registrados para votar en Village of West Milwaukee pueden registrarse en línea en MyVoteWisconsin, o completar la 
solicitud de registro de votante, que incluye una sección para cambiar información tal como su nombre o dirección, y devolverla a la oficina secre-
tarial de su municipio. Los votantes calificados pueden registrarse el día de las elecciones en el sitio de votación que les corresponde . Se requiere 
prueba válida de residencia, y haber estado viviendo en el municipio 28 días consecutivos antes de las elecciones.   

Fechas límite para  registarse como  votantes: 
19 de octubre de 2022: fecha límite para registrarse para votar en línea o 
por correo (matasellado). 
4 de noviembre de 2022, 5:00 P.M.: fecha límite para registrarse para 
votar en la oficina secretarial u otro lugar designado. 
Puede registrarse en su sitio de votación el día de las elecciones (8 de 
noviembre de 2022). 

Encontrará más información disponible a través del sitio web de la villa  

www.westmilwaukee.org; haciendo clic en la pestaña de las eleccio-

nes. Si fuera necesario puede comunicarse con la oficina secretarial al 

(414)-645-1530 ext. 0. Para mayor información, visite My Vote Wiscon-

sin en www.myvote.wi.gov. 

El pueblo de West Milwaukee necesita trabajadores electorales bilingües (habla inglés/español con fluidez). 
Inspectores electorales (trabajadores electorales) 
Los inspectores electorales son esenciales para llevar a cabo elecciones abiertas, precisas y justas. Su prioridad es garantizar que todos los votantes 
elegibles puedan ejercer su derecho al voto siguiendo los procedimientos del día de las elecciones y brindando un excelente servicio al cliente a los 
votantes. Si está interesado en ser un trabajador electoral o ayudar a corregir y traducir documentos, comuníquese con Susan Schupp, secretaria 
del pueblo al (414) 645-1530. 
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Community Centre’ 1345 S. 47th St. (414) 645-1530 
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